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From the Principalõs Desk 

  
Welcome back to everyone after the summer holidays. I hope you all had a chance to spend 
some quality time with the children. I would like to thank everyone for the warm welcome to my 
new school.  I thought I would take a little space in this first newsletter to tell you a little bit about 
myself. The first thing to know is that being at St Andrews is like returning home because I was 
actually a student here for three years during the late sixties and my family had quite a bit to do 
with the development of the school back then. I began my teaching career back in 1980. I have 
taught at seven schools in the diocese and have been a principal or acting principal at four of 
these schools. I have arrived here from Holy Spirit Primary, St Clair where I was privileged to be 
the principal for eleven years. Holy Spirit has 420 students so St Andrews is a little larger than 
what I have been used to but I am adjusting quickly.  I am married to Maree who is the Assis-
tant Principal at Corpus Christi, Cranebrook. I have two daughters Claire and Courtney. I am 
looking forward to getting to know you all and supporting and sharing with you in educating your 
children.  
 

As we begin this New Year, it is important that we get off to a good start. It is important for us to 
know that your child has settled into the school routines and is beginning to get to know their 
teacher. It important for you also to say hello to your childôs teacher so that they can get to 
know you, as we begin the important work of educating your child. Your child will learn best 
when they know that they have your support and interest. The teachers also benefit from this 
when your child knows that you are working with the teacher in their best interests. Your posi-
tive comments reinforce to your children that the teacher is important and the challenges that 
they give them will assist them in learning new things. To do this effectively, it is important that 
you and the teachers have all the information you require to set up the routines and procedures 
that will assist your child make the most of the school day.  
 

I encourage all of you to speak with your childôs teachers. If you have any questions or con-
cerns, you need to speak with them first. The Stage Co-ordinators- Stage 3, Mr Graham 
Paynter, Stage 2, Mr Adam Fletcher, Stage 1, Miss Joanne Figuero  Assistant Principal, Miss 
McDonald and myself are always available to help you answering questions, or any of the con-
cerns that you may have. It is important to us that you receive the best and most correct infor-
mation. Speaking directly to the people concerned is the best way to do this. All the staff are 
willing to speak with you at any time regarding your childôs growth and development. We cannot 
help you if you donôt ask  or address an issue unless we know that there is one. 
 

Parent Information Evenings will be held next week.  This is a great opportunity to meet with 
your childôs teacher to find out how the class will be organized throughout the year. The teach-
ers will also be asking for parent helpers for the classrooms on this night. The more support we 
can get from you the easy it will be for your children to reach their full potential.  
 

Beginning Year Mass - It would be nice to see some parents at our opening school celebration 
that will be held on Monday, 10th February at 9:15am. Preparations are well under way as we 
come together for the first time to celebrate as a community. 
 

I hope that you enjoy the year. I look forward to all the great things that we have planned for 
your children. óEffective Schoolsô research shows that the best schools are the oneôs which 
have a strong sense of community with lots of parent involvement. I trust that I will continue to 
see many parents involving themselves positively in the life of the school throughout the year.  
 
Kind Regards  
Michael Tonnet 
Principal 
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Birthdays  
01/02/14 Schoenel DeLaCruz, Bridget Adigue 
02/02/14 Vaughn Verayo 
03/02/14 Johnny Manessi, Zara Maudave 
04/02/14 Annalise Brydon, Brandon Pollock, 
  Yared Girma, Emily James-Smith 
05/02/14 Marco Domingo 
06/02/14 Anaai Nguech 
07/02/14 Jasmin Finadri 
 
 

Newsletter  
The procedure for distributing the St Andrews newsletter 
will change from Term 2. Parents will receive the newslet-
ter via email and further information regarding this process 
will be published in the coming weeks. Parents can al-
ready access the newsletter via the St Andrews Primary 
Website.www.standrewspsmarayong.catholic.edu.au  

 
 

LIBRARY NEWS                                                                                                                                                               

All classes have a specific   
library day for borrowing library 
books (see below). Children can 
also borrow and return books 
before school and at lunchtime 
every day, provided they have 
their library bag with them. 
Students in Year 1 to Year 6 will commence  
borrowing in Week 3. 
Kindergarten will commence borrowing in Week 5. 
 
KINDERGARTEN - FRIDAY 
YEAR 1   - FRIDAY 
YEAR 2   - THURSDAY 
YEAR 3 Green  - MONDAY 
YEAR 3 Yellow & Red - TUESDAY 
YEAR 3 Blue  - WEDNESDAY  
YEAR 4 Yellow  - TUESDAY 
YEAR 4 Blue  - WEDNESDAY  
YEAR 4 Red & Green - THURSDAY 
YEAR 5 Blue  - MONDAY  
YEAR 5 Red  - TUESDAY 
YEAR 5 Green  - WEDNESDAY 
YEAR 5 Yellow  - THURSDAY 
YEAR 6   - WEDNESDAY 
 

2014 School Fees  
School Fee Statements are due to be posted out on 
7/2/14. Term 1 fees are due on the 7

th
 March 2014.  

You will be given the option of paying weekly, fortnightly 
or monthly through Bpay  or Direct Debit out of a bank 
account. The instructions will be included with the 
School Fee Statement. There is a strict  timeline so 
please complete the necessary paperwork as soon as 
possible. We also take cash, cheque, eftpos payments 
at the school office and credit card payments over the 
phone. 
Please note that the Term 1 account does include Re-
source fees (unless already paid), Incursions, Swimming 
Yrs 1-4 and School Camps for Years 5 & 6. 
Please see the attached page for the Diocesan School 
Fees 2014. 

 

             The Flamingo Netball Club Inc 
  

              Interested in Playing Netball? 
  
Register with The Flamingo Netball Club INC.  Weõre a fun, 
family orientated club and looking for players aged 7 and up!! 
  
New members under 18 must provide a copy of birth certifcate.  
All members must supply 2 passort size photos (club can arrange 
photos if needed). 
  
REGISTRATION DATES: 
Saturday 1st February, 2014 11am ð 3.00pm 
Saturday 8th February, 2014 11am-3.00pm 
Wednesday 12th February 2014 6pm-8pm 
Harvey Park, Benella Cres, Marayong 
Contact: Registrar: 0415 624 162 
Email:theflamingonetballclubinc@hotmail.com 

www.flamingonetballclub.com.au 

Using the School  

Pedestrian Crossing  
 

We urge parents in the interest of the 
safety of our children that we model 
correct and safe crossing procedures 
by using the pedestrian crossing. It 
might be easier and quicker to cross 
where you have parked the car in-
stead of walking up to the crossing 
but we should reflect on the message 
it communicates to our children. 
Crossing between parked cars is not 
what children are taught as a safe 
practice.  
 
 
Please let us work together to ensure 
that children are modelled and use 
safe practices at all times and that 
we are ever mindful of childrenôs 
safety. 

mailto:theflamingonetballclubinc@hotmail.com
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Sports News  
 

Swimming Carnival Cancelled  
This year there will be no annual school swimming carnival for primary students. There are a number of reasons for 
this. Firstly, with the closure of Mt Druitt swimming pool last year by the Blacktown Council, we lost our booking for 
2014. Secondly, the fundamental reason for our carnival was to find competent swimmers for the Zone carnival.  
Over the past few years there has continued to be a rapid decline in the number of children who are able to swim 
competently and competitively (50metres).  While the carnival is a fun and spirited event, at the end of the day the 
emphasis has shifted to children swimming in novelty events and not that of children competing for zone selection. 
We will take advantage of this situation and introduce a twilight session for zone selection.   
 

Twilight Session for Zone Selection  
This Tuesday 11

th
 February at Emerton Pools we will be holding our inaugural twilight session for zone selection. 

Students who are keen to participate have spoken to myself on a number of occasions since week 1 and have col-
lected notes, which were due back today. 
  

This selection is for the upcoming Blacktown Zone Swimming Carnival. As there is no  school carnival this year, this 
twilight session will be the only chance your children have to try out for our zone team. 
 

Cricket Trials. Mark Taylor Shield  
Mr Gawidziel is currently holding cricket trials for Year 5 and 6 students who would like to try out for the school crick-
et team. He is making regular announcements at line up times regarding days to tryout at lunchtime. 
 

Diocesan Sports Trials  
A reminder that student registration for the Diocesan Sports Trials closes 7

th
 February (today). Diocesan trials are 

strictly for representative players or elite Division 1 players who are in stage three (Years 5 and 6 only). Last year, a 
number of students showed an expression of interest and parents have since registered them online.  Those who 
had not yet done so have been reminded and given new documentation to register.  Please ensure your child is reg-
istered by the 7

th
 February as after this date they will miss out. 

 
Matt Haynes 
Sports Coordinator 
 
 

 
 
 

THE IMPORTANCE OF BOOKS  
As the pages of a book are turned, a child's world is broadened. Literature is valuable for 

many reasons: it sparks children's creativity and imagination;  

introduces them to new people, places, and ideas; builds their  

vocabulary and strengthens their use of language; and clarifies difficult 

situations and troublesome feelings. In short, books help children reach 

out to the world beyond home and community and perceive an  

ever -expanding array of possibilities.  

Pleasant, happy experiences with books and 

stories during the formative years are vital 

for a continuing love and curiosity into adulthood. The secret to 

instilling a love of literature in your child is letting your child  

observe you reading for pleasure and information. If you display 

interest and enthusiasm, then your child will likely share your 

affection for the printed word.  

Itõs not enough for children just to read, we want them to love reading. Expose your child 

to quality books of all kinds and reading will become a treasured part of your child's life.  
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In 2011, the Diocese of Parramatta released a revised Sacraments of Initiation Policy for children 
preparing for the abovementioned sacraments. The process of preparation for these sacraments 
remains as a parish based, family centred program which creates particular opportunities for par-
ents to continue sharing their faith with their child at the appropriate time. The sequence for the 
reception of these sacraments has returned to the order that you may remember as a child. 

 

The Sacraments of Initiation are Baptism , First Holy Communion  and Confirmation . The Sac-
rament of Penance , sometimes called Reconciliation or Confession, is also an important part of 
the journey of faith for all of us. It is also necessary to receive this Sacrament before you are able 
to receive the Sacrament of First Holy Communion. 

 

As with all Sacramental Programs it is essential that parents and children are involved. While the 
students are supported by religious studies in the schools, the actual preparation takes place on 
a parish and home level. Parents and children are required to attend Sunday Mass and classes, 
and parents are helped by Facilitators who conduct the sessions. 

 

Each year there are opportunities for your children to receive the Sacraments of Reconciliation , 
First Holy Communion  and Confirmation . This is based on the presumption that they have al-
ready received the Sacrament of Baptism , as this is the pre-requisite for all other Sacraments. 
Usually the Sacrament of Penance  is received in Year Two. First Holy Communion  may be 
received the year after the Sacrament of Penance  is received. Preparation for the Sacrament 
of Confirmation  may begin when your child has entered Year 5 or Year 6 and have already 
made their First Holy Communion. 

 

Parents have an essential role in discerning when their children are ready to be prepared for the 
Sacraments. When they believe this is the case they should present the children for registration 
in the appropriate Sacramental Program. 

 

There is a definite commitment required of families involved in Sacramental Programs. Parents 
will have to attend one or two Parent Education Evenings in regard to the Sacraments con-
cerned. There will also be an Enrolment Ceremony conducted during Mass on a Sunday morn-
ing. As well it will be necessary for parents and children concerned to attend classes and Mass 
on the designated Sunday mornings. 

 

 

Catholic Parish of St Andrew the Apostle Marayong  

40 Breakfast Road (PO Box 4345) 

Marayong NSW 2148 

  
  

                Phone: (02) 9622 0817                      Webpage: www.standrewsmarayong.org.au 

                Fax:     (02) 9671 7971                       Email:      saapm@bigpond.com.au 

 

TO THE FAMILIES WHO HAVE CHILDREN THEY WISH TO BE PREPARED FOR THE 

SACRAMENTS OF PENANCE (RECONCILIATION),  

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION & CONFIRMATION IN 2014 

http://www.standrewsmarayong.org.au/
mailto:saapm@bigpond.com.au
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Please Note:  What does óParish-Based Preparation Programs mean?  
  

What this means in practice is that families need to present their children to their own parish 
community for preparation.  
 

In other words for people to be eligible to receive the sacrament in St. Andrewôs Parish, 
Marayong, they need to fulfil one of the following criteria -- 

The family must live within the parish boundaries of the Parish and / or 
The families need to have chosen this parish as their parish community and this is   

      expressed by é 
 

    ¯  their registering as parishioners of this Parish and  
        ¯  by their participation in the life of this parish community. 

  

If you do not live within the parish boundaries of St Andrew's, or are not registered as a parish-
ioner of the parish, you will need to explain why you are seeking the Sacraments here at St An-
drewôs. This should be done before the Registration Night. It will require an appointment with one 
of the Priests or the Sacramental Coordinator. Attendance at the schools in the parish does not 
automatically make one a parishioner of this parish. As all Sacramental Programs are parish 
based, it is normally the case that Sacraments are received in the parish where you live or the 
parish where you worship and are involved. 
 

If your child was baptised at a Church other than St Andrewôs Marayong, you will need to bring 
along a copy of the child's Baptismal Certificate. 
 

What should you do now?  
The Program for 2014 is outlined below. Please note in your diaries the Registration Period for 
each Sacramental Preparation Program you wish to enroll your child for and register in person at 
the Parish Office during that period.  
 

Sacrament of First Holy Communion  
[For children in Year 3 and above who have made their first Reconciliation.] 

 

Registration Period begins:  Monday 3
rd

 February  2014 
Registration Evening:   Tuesday 11

th
  February  2014 

Classes (including Mass):  Sundays 2
nd

  & 9
th
 March 2014 

Date of Sacrament:   Sunday 23
rd

 March 2014 [8.45am or 12.15pm] 
 

Sacrament of Confirmation  
[For children in Year 5 and above who will have made their First Holy Communion before 

the Confirmation Ceremony.] 
 

Registration Period begins:  Monday 28
th
  April 2014 

Registration Evening:   Tuesday 6
th
 May 2014 

Classes (including Mass):  Sundays 18
th
 May & 25

th
 May 2014 

Date of Sacrament:   Friday 6
th
 June 2014 [7.00pm] 

 
Sacrament of Penance  (Reconciliation)     

[For children in Year 2 and above who have been baptised.] 
 

Registration Period begins:  Monday 14
th 

  July 2014 
Registration Evening:   Tuesday 22

nd
   July 2014 

Classes (including Mass):  Sundays 3
rd

, 10
th
  & 17

th
 August 2014 

Date of Sacrament: [Choose one] Saturday 23
rd

 August or Saturday 30
th
 August 

                                                                  or Saturday 6
th
 September  2014 [All 9.30am] 

 
Parish Sacramental Team 
Parish of St Andrew the Apostle, Marayong  
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